# 本人是更高的

# 淡江大學104學年度碩士班甄試招生考試試題

系別: 各學系、研究所

科目:英

文

考試日期:11月30日(星期日)第1節

本試題共 3 大題, 5 頁

Sentence Strue Mrs. White	she had	to clean up her re	oom and emp	oty the dishw	asher before she could
leave for the ga	ame.				
A) said.	[ane	B) said Jane that	C) told	Jane that	D) told to Jane that
Igor suggested	in th	e mountains this	weekend. Ho	ow does that	sound to you?
A) going	g skiing I	3) to go skiing	C) to go	to ski	D) going to ski
. Zheng He died	while he	to return ho	me from Ind	ia.	
A) atten	npted	3) had attempted	C) atte	mpting	D) was attempting
. I wonder					
A) if To	m knows	B) does Tom kn			ws D) that Tom knows
. Thanks to my	French lesso	ns, I was able to	OK v	when I went	to Paris on vacation last
year.					
A) give	in	B) go over	C) ge	t by	D) grow up
6. Phonograph r	ecords have b	oeen supplanted b	oycon	npact discs, v	which are commonly
referred to as					
A) an		,	C) a	ĺ	the
7. If Jim s	o much on cl	othes, he would b	e able to sav	e more mone	ey.
					D) wouldn't spend
8. Jules was wo	rried about th	ne long flight to A	Australia, but	OK.	D) 1 1 1
A) it to	irned out	B) turned it ou	t C) work	ing it out	D) worked out
9. Releasing the	ese blockages	the body	s ability to h	eal itself and	helps to relieve pain and
other sympto					
		B) improving			
10. Where are m	y keys? I	them here on	the desk five	e minutes ago	O.
A) lay		B) laid	C) lain	D) ar	n laying
		owledge of life."	Itto r	naintain a ha	rmonious balance between
	nd and soul.			T) 1	
A)	takes	B) gives	C) seeks	D) makes	
12. At the end of	f his presenta	ition, he successf	ully	_ the audien	ce's attention to his final
argument.				D\ 1	
A)	attracted	B) picked (	2) created	D) dre	2W
13. If designer	sunglasses	less exp	ensive, more	e people wou	na buy tnem.
		B) were			• • • •
14. For Giorgic	, Emporia Ar	mani is a place w	here people	can purchase	e Armani taste
	rdable prices				
(A)	in	B) on	C) for	D) at	

# 淡江大學 104 學年度碩士班甄試招生考試試題

系別	•	各學系	`	研究所
----	---	-----	---	-----

科目:英

文

考試日期:11月30日(星期日) 第1節				本試	題共	3	大題,	5	頁	
15. In the	In the of Japan's			earthquake and tsunami, the death toll is feared to be						
more that										
A) a	aftermath	devastated								
B) 0	langer	devastated								
C) a	ıftermath	devastating								
D) (	langer	devastation								
16. As grunge music spread around the wo			orld, grunge fashion.							
17. There is a	no point	wearing ex	spensive clothe	s if you ther	ı wear	old a	nd tired-l	ooking		
shoes.								J		
A)	in	B) at	C) on	D)	for					
18. He check	s his health		·····•	·						
A) on a month basic										
В) е	every three n	nonth								
C) (	on a regular l	basis								
D) f	or a regulari	ty								
19. Everyone	should beli	eve that they hav	ve enormous co	ontrol	hi	is own	health a	nd life.		
A) i			) for D							
20. Always p	repare for o	pportunities. You	u would not be	able to forg	ive yo	urself	if you			
the oppor	tunity when	it comes to you.								
A) h	nadn't taken									
B) c	lidn't take									
C) don't take										
D) a	are taking									
21. Fashional	ole clothes a	re beautiful but	sometimes are	not						
A)	stylish	B) practical	C) gla	morous	D)	typica	ıl .			
22. The fami	ly all felt	after l	nearing their fri	ends were s	afe aft	ter the	accident	•		
A)	relieved	B) relief	C) re	lieves	D)	reliefe	ed			
23. Some res	earch	that cell pl	nones are harm	ful for your	health	.•				
A)	proposes	B) suggests	C) pro	mises	D)	thinks	5			
24. My mom	doesn't wor	ry about growin	g old, but a lot	of her friend	ds		_•			
A)	are	B) do	C) did	D)	were					
25. It is not to	rue that mass	sage therapy sho	ould always be		•					
		B) pleasure				leasec	l			

# 淡江大學 104 學年度碩士班甄試招生考試試題

系別: 各學系、研究所

科目:英

文

考試日期:11月30日(星期日)第1節

本試題共 3

**3** 大題,

5 頁

#### Reading Comprehension (20%)

You don't have to be a certain age to stay at a youth hostel. Being young at heart is enough. With all the senior travelers around some hostels even seem more like retirement communities. Official Hostelling International (HI) hostels are part of an organization, which means there are certain standards, although it doesn't mean the standards are terribly high. Nearly all of these are well cleaned, some practically sterile, with dormitory-style rooms and separate quarters for men and women, self-service kitchens, common rooms, lockers and a cost of \$10-30 per night if you are avoiding any of their "luxury" rooms. Some are equipped with pools, hot tubs and barbecues, while others are about as basic as their tree-and-hut logo. There are some notable exceptions, but official HI hostels don't usually earn many points in the architecture, coziness or roaring-social-life departments. Most are located a little way out of the center of town and a few come with a curfew or kick you out during the day for cleaning. There are almost always budget alternatives, but if this sounds like your cup of discounted tea, pick up the membership card. Without the card, you're still welcome, but you will pay slightly more. Try to book in advance if you know when you're arriving, especially in high season.

- 26. What is the maximum age limit for membership of Hostelling International?
  - (A) 24
  - (B) 65
  - (C) None
  - (D) It varies from country to country.
- 27. A membership card gives you
  - (A) a budget.
  - (B) a discount.
  - (C) a free cup of tea.
  - (D) a luxury room.
- 28. What is the chief attraction of youth hostels?
  - (A) Great locations
  - (B) High standards
  - (C) Exciting social life
  - (D) Reasonable prices
- 29. What can you find in most youth hostels?
  - (A) Laundry rooms
  - (B) Single-sex dormitory accommodation
  - (C) Swimming pools
  - (D) Tree houses

#### 淡江大學 104 學年度碩士班甄試招生考試試題

系別: 各學系、研究所

科目:英

文

考試日期:11月30日(星期日)第1節

本試題共 3 大題,

**万** 

- 30. What is NOT an inconvenience of staying at a youth hostel?
  - (A) You may have to book in advance in high season.
  - (B) You and your boyfriend/girlfriend may have to sleep in separate rooms.
  - (C) You may have to return to the hostel by a certain hour at night.
  - (D) You may not stay inside the hotel during certain hours of the day.

People come from all over the world to live in the United States. They leave their homelands and travel by land, water, or air to start new lives here. Some people come for freedom. Some come to find jobs. Others come to join family and friends. Whatever their reasons for coming to this country, people bring reminders of their homelands. They bring things that many people here don't different ways for cooking food. They also bring different music, art, ways, of talking, and ways of doing things.

In the United States, there are holidays to mark the many places from which we have all come. On these days, people gather with friends can family to have parties, hold parades, and play games. African-American families enjoy a holiday that honors their homeland. The holiday begins on December 26. Every year, Mexican-Americans enjoy a holiday from their homeland. On May 5, they dance, play games, and eat the foods of their homeland. There are parties, music, and fireworks when the sun sets. German-Americans remember a holiday that takes place in October. They sing songs and dance the old dances of their homeland. On this holiday, some men and women wear colorful costumes. Chinese-Americans remember the new year of their homeland with a big parade. A huge dragon leads the parade. Sometimes the dragon is more than one hundred feet long. Everyone shouts and claps as firecrackers pop. Some young people dress up as lions and dance outside their homes and stores. They believe that doing this brings good luck. Irish-Americans celebrate a holiday in March. On this day, they wear the color green to remind them of shamrocks, plants that grow in their homeland. Many cities hold parades on this day. Some people ride in the parade and others march. Some people play music as they march. Many people come to watch and cheer as the parade goes by.

Each of our families has a homeland form the past. What is yours? Ask your parents where the members of our family lived long, long ago. The United States is now the homeland of people from many different countries. Welcome home, everyone.

- 31. Which one is NOT the reason why people from all over the world go to the United States?
  - (A) They want to find suitable jobs.
  - (B) They want to live freely.
  - (C) They want to take reminders of their homeland to the US.
  - (D) They want to live with their relatives and acquaintances in the US.

### 1-5

## 淡江大學 104 學年度碩士班甄試招生考試試題

系別: 各學系、研究所

科目:英

文

考試日期:11月30日(星期日)第1節

本試題共 3 大題, 5 頁

- 32. Why do people from various countries hold celebrations on their holidays?
  - (A) They want to have fun and kill time.
  - (B) They want to show off their colorful costumes and wealth.
  - (C) They want to show that their homeland is better than the United States.
  - (D) They want to remember the places they came from.
- 33. How do Chinese-Americans celebrate their New Year holiday?
  - (A) They hold big parades.
  - (B) They dance traditional dances.
  - (C) They wear clothes with golden dragons to visit their friends.
  - (D) They train lions to dance outside their homes and stores.
- 34. How do Irish-Americans celebrate their holiday?
  - (A) They set off fireworks to have good luck.
  - (B) They play card games and plant shamrocks.
  - (C) They march from one city to another.
  - (D) They wear green clothes.
- 35. In the last sentence of the passage, what does "home" stand for?
  - (A) People's home country.
  - (B) Places that people's family members lived long ago.
  - (C) The United States.
  - (D) People's homeland from the past.

#### <u>Writing</u> (30%)

Please answer the following question in a 150-word essay.

It has been said, "Not everything that is learned is contained in books." Compare and contrast knowledge gained from experience with knowledge gained from books. In your opinion, which source is more important? Why?